                                                                                                                                                April 3rd, 2024                           091   
The Van Buren Town Council held its regular meeting Wednesday, April 3, 2024 at 7:00 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Jerry Caudill called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Council member Mark Towery motioned to approve previous meeting minutes; council member Katie Freeburn seconded. 3-0. Minutes were approved as submitted.

AREA PLAN: Area Plan’s Executive Director, Ryan Mallot, presented an Ordinance Amendment to correct the Land Use Table and a new Pond Ordinance for the county. The council will review these and motion at the next meeting.

CITIZENS: There were three county candidates here for County Council and one for County Commissioner. They each took a moment to introduce themselves. Those running for County Council are Greg Brankle, Jonathon Perez and Ed Hartman. Shane Middlesworth is running for County Commissioner, District One.

Sharon Pattison wanted to let everyone know about an upcoming Special Session Meeting with the County Commissioner and the solar company. That meeting will be April 9th at 6:00 PM at the Grant County Fairgrounds. Linda Schweikhardt was asking about the small bridge on Camblin St. Her sister is moving into the home at the end of that street, and they worry that the bridge is not big enough to get the moving pods across it. The council will look at it.  
ENGINEER: Eric Woodmansee reported an opportunity for the town to apply to receive an OCRA Grant. He also presented an Environmental Review form through Kleinpeter Grant Writing for the council to approve to move forward with applying for the grant. Mark motioned to move forward with the Environmental Review Form; Katie seconded. 3-0. There will be a Public Hearing regarding the OCRA Grant at the next meeting, April 17th.

POLICE: Marshall Skyler Beard reported that all vehicles are running well. There were some recalls on the vehicles that have been fixed. The department will have an extra Deputy here on the day of the Solar Eclipse.

UTILITIES: Utility Supervisor Donnie Plummer reported that both plants are running well. A new UV unit has been put in. An electrician will be coming to look at the air compressor. Donnie presented the Maguire Water Tower agreement. Katie motioned to approve the agreement and pay upfront; Mark seconded. 3-0.   
The council signed the Salary Docket

Mark motioned to approve APVs; Katie seconded. 3-0.

Mark motioned to adjourn the meeting; Katie seconded. 3-0. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 7:58 PM.
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